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Tadley School PTA

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7th February 2012
Present:
Dan Wirth, Jackie Wood, Melissa Stroud, Justine Woods, Claire Butterworth, Jim Lees-Smith, Richard Lafford, George McGarvie, Amanda Davies, Lauren Purnell, Kay Meakes, Mike Paine and Caroline Nash.
1. 
Apologies for absence:
Rhoda Elvin, Olivia Doyle, Nicky Ray, Clare Hawkins, Jo Baldwin and Helen Robinson, . 
2. 
Minutes of the Last Meeting:

Approved.
3.  
Treasurer’s Report
George presented the latest figures. No questions asked. All looking healthy, including a profit of £575 from the Barn Dance. George has now received the ‘Sound system’ invoice, and a cheque has been written.
4.
Barn Dance
A good night was had by all 101 that attended. There were some attendees from outside of the school community which was positive. There are plans to hold another event, but the Community Centre may hold only another 20 or so and still have room to dance. There were suggestions that not using the stage would free up a little more space. Alternative locations were mentioned, but most people felt that a Tadley location was essential, and that the Community Centre was probably the biggest. Next year, the event may be held in March to allow for more time for ticket sales and to clear Christmas. It may be worth pre-booking ‘Pitchfork’ as they are getting booked up already. If anyone has any further comments or suggestions, please email Dan.
5. Summer Fete
The initial date is Friday 15th June. But Jackie did float the idea that we could hold the event on The Green. This would involve contacting the Council and holding it on the Saturday. George volunteered to speak to the Council. ACTION George 

If held on The Green there are problems that need to be solved including power and access to toilets. Also, how to charge the entrance fee when there are no real boundaries. 
The fete will have a ‘Jubilee’ theme, and some of the bunting that the children make in school could be saved. ACTION Jackie
George will speak to Henry about the Lion’s Club train. ACTION George

Catering: Is all under control.
Stalls: The following people have agreed to be on the Stalls committee: Melissa, Kay, Lauren, Caroline, Claire B and Helen (if she doesn’t mind). If there is anyone else who would like to join this sub-committee then please contact Melissa. They are arranging a meeting to discuss stalls.
Advertising: Richard will be collecting the advertisements again, and Mike will pull together the programme. Melissa will speak to Su about the Hurst possible copying the programme. If too expensive, then several members are happy to help pull together the brochure and staple.

Arena Events: This sub-committee consists of Dan, Jim and Mike. They are keen to look into different events – ideas floated around include jousting, Flyball, tug-o-war and a helicopter. Again, if anyone wishes to join this sub-committee please email Dan.

BBQ: Mike to purchase, and if need be, borrow for the early events. ACTION Mike

Raffle: George and Christine will be in charge of the raffle. Justine to help as required. If anyone has suggestions of companies to approach, then please contact George.

Melissa will look into the cost of a banner to say about the Summer Fete, similar to the Christmas one. ACTION Melissa

6. Fun Run – 11th May 2012 6pm
 Jackie informed the meeting that several members of staff will be on hand to help run the event. The Catering Team will need to provide cold drinks and refreshments. They plan to light the BBQ. A lolly will be given to all finishers. Melissa will sort the flyer and the sponsorship form, including gift aid. ACTION Melissa
The forms will be brought to the event and stamped to show the number of laps (10) that they do. The money will come into school and will be collected by Christine.

7. Easter Egg Hunt – W/B 26th March 2012
Caroline and Helen will go shopping to purchase 400+ small eggs and 14 large. The event will be run during the week by the staff. ACTION Caroline and Helen
8. New Intake Events

9th July 2012 – New Intake parents meeting. Dan will attend the meeting to speak to the parents. Catering will provide drinks.

14th July 2012 – New Intake BBQ. Jackie will confirm if Shane will be cooking at this event. Helpers are needed with refreshments. A request for these will be put out nearer the time.

9. Discos -1st June 2012

It was mentioned again that Sue W will not be able to help with the discos for much longer. The use of Year 5’s was discussed again. Mike will check his diary to see if he’s free. This will need to be sorted out at the next meeting.
10. Funding Requests

Dan has requested more funding requests from the staff.
Mr Morris has informed the committee that he will present his request formally in the summer term.

Mrs Wood put forward a request for £27,500 for soft surfacing with integrated coloured play sections, for the year 2 playground. The committee suggested looking into whether Hampshire would price match the money invested by the PTA. Richard also suggested that the PTA may be able to apply for grants connected to creating play and sport areas. He will send over the information for this to be looked into. ACTION Richard

The committee agreed in principle, and Mrs Wood will create a formal request.

Mrs Wood has also requested some money to purchase the goodies for the Jubilee celebrations in school on Friday 1st June 2012. These will include ingredients to make some food, and a gift for each child. The committee gave Mrs Wood a budget of £500 for this event. 
11. Any Other Business
‘Bag 2 School’ after discussion, the committee decided to ask Vikki Savage to do a little bit more research into the logistics of holding 2 of these. Where would the bags be stored? Do we need to sort the donations before collection? How soon can they be collected? ACTION Vikki
Nicky Ray put forward the idea of holding a car boot/table top sale. A local school raised money by charging £8 per table and 20p entrance. It was decided that at the moment, this was not something the committee was ready to commit to.

Dan suggested that more sub-committees could be set-up to reduce the discussion at main committee meetings. The sub-committees would feedback to other members at meetings – it was mentioned that this works well with Catering. The sub-committees do exist for the main events already.

A question was raised, after a query from another PTA, as to whether we have enough Public Liability. George informed us that we have sufficient cover through our membership of PTA-UK. Again, the discussion over small sellers at the Craft Fayre was raised. This will need to be clarified before the Autumn.

The committee was informed that The Pelican has been taken over and they now run a quiz night with food if anyone is interested.

12. Next Meeting
Tuesday 17th April 2012 at 7.30pm for 7.45pm

Meeting finished at 21.08.
